	Use this area to offer a short preview of your email's content. 


	View this email in your browser 



	

	

	

	
	

	October 2016 Newsletter
[image: image1.jpg]



Acting Commodore's Report 

 
Our social season has now begun with an excellent Ladies Night organised very efficiently by David Morse and Dave Perry. Many thanks to them for a most enjoyable evening.
 
The next event is the Laying Up supper which is being organised by Bob and Annette Boreham.  It should be a good night so please come and support it.

After that we have the Dinner/Dance on Saturday 19th November at the Ship Hotel in Weybridge. This is one of our major events so please come and have a drink, a three course meal and dancing all for £45 per person.  If you have not already done so please put your name on the board or let me know by Sunday 30th October. I need names, menu choices and payment by 30th as the hotel has to be paid in advance. It is a bigger venue than last year and has its own car park so lets fill the place up. 
 
The committee have decided to install a fire alarm and smoke detectors in the undercroft following a safety check.  Would anyone storing any personal equipment in the undercroft please remove it as we are about to clear out anything that is not used. 
 
Jim Hamments is busy painting the metal tables and chairs on the balcony blue to match the railings.
 
The papers for the AGM will be going out soon so please consider coming onto the committee to help run the club.  Last year we were 3 short and this year 4 short which puts a lot of pressure on those who do volunteer.  We will need a new Commodore as I shall not be standing so please start discussing who will take my place.  We badly need a social secretary to co-ordinate events and get members to run them.

Lesley Hamments
Acting Commodore
October 2016
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Dates for your diary ... 

November
Saturday 19th                          Annual Dinner and Dance

December
Saturday 10th                         Christmas Party
Sunday 11th                           Please note that the Children's Christmas Party
                                               has been cancelled as there are not enough
                                               children of the right age to attend. 
Saturday 31st                         New Year's Eve Party

Please ensure that should you wish to attend any of the above events, that your names are put down on the notice board at the club as soon as possible.  Thank you.

With regards to the above forthcoming functions, please don't forget that the club is always looking for members to volunteer and help organise these events.  If you don't feel that is something that you can do, you can always offer to help with the decorations, which are usually done on a Friday evening, and help is always required to clear tables, wash up and launder  tablecloths.

There are many jobs and so few people ... can you give any time to help?
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For the Christmas Party on Saturday 10th December Elvis will most definitely be in the building, and before that the meal, provided by caterers, will be as below.  There will also be a vegetarian option, and the cost of is £18.00.

The flyer and list will be on the club notice board from this Friday, 28th October.

Main Course
Lamb Leg Steaks with rosemary and garlic with a rich mint gravy
Baby new potatoes
Creamy swede mash
Buttery Chantenay carrots

Dessert
Individual apple lattice and cream or Fresh Fruit Salad

Maggie Barton
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Ladies Night

This event was organized by David Morse, ably assisted by Dave Perry.  It was a great night for the ladies and we all thoroughly enjoyed it.

We had a lovely 3 course meal followed by coffee and chocolates, all served to us by the men dressed in aprons and bow ties.

Gareth provided background music during the meal, and then sang numbers from the 50s, 60s and 70s for us to dance to.  He was really good and I hope we can get him back sometime as everyone enjoyed him. We had a raffle and then carried on dancing the night away.

On behalf of the ladies I would like to thank all the men who worked so hard to make the evening a success. For us it was an excellent night out.

Lesley Hamments  

Late Summer cruise on Serenade 

On Thursday 15th September, We slipped our mooring on Thames Meadow at 9.00 hrs. bound for London. We were quickly through Sunbury, Molesley and Teddington locks, reaching Richmond lock having phoned, so the lock was ready for us. We planned to join Harveys Joy, who had overnighted at Brentford Marina. We reached Brentford at 11.45 hrs. And proceeded down river in company with Harveys Joy. The trip was uneventful except that the weather was hot and sunny therefore most enjoyable. We entered St Kathrines lock without much of a wait, and were berthed in the east basin.
 
My first mate Barbara, Offered to cook dinner that evening, so after a short rest, Harvey and Joy joined us on Serenade for a drink and a chat. The wine was really good and the conversation flowed. Dinner was served on the rear deck with the sun still shining. At the end of the meal, I the skipper proceeded to clear away the dishes, intending to wash up. As I descended to the saloon, I missed a step and went into freefall landing on my derriere with a loud crash. No crockery was broken, but I had twisted my knee. Sympathy got me out of the washing up.    
    
The plan for the week was to take advantage of "London Open Weekend". On Friday we took in a show on the South Bank, pre-booked by Joy.  We toured all over London using our free bus passes, visiting worshipful company of Haberdashers, Cutlers and Apothecaries hall, and a Synagogue. We also visited the first operating theatre which is situated in the roof of a church in St Thomas Street Southwark, the former site of St Thomas's Hospital. Really gruesome. There is a great deal that as a Londoner I never knew existed. During the week we visited museums and other places of interest. Each day rounded off with a dinner at the many local restaurants.

On Thursday 22nd we locked out on the first lock to have the benefit of the tide up to Teddington, arriving at sundown, after a very pleasant cruise in fine sunny weather. Harvey and Joy provided a sumptuous meal, wine included, whilst moored at Teddington. On Friday morning we returned to Shepperton, having had a really great week.

We wish to thank Harvey and Joy for their excellent company, and resolve to do it again next year.

Colin and Barbara Barnard 
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In the Wars
 
Les Holdaway has very sadly broken his shoulder after tripping up the day before they came back from a holiday in Cyprus. We wish him a speedy recovery.
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Ron Trott
 
Ex long standing member and past Commodore Ron Trott passed away on Monday 24th October.  Ron was such a character and as a head chef for Watneys brewery he did the catering for the club for many years, catering for up to 120 people on fitting out and laying up suppers.
 
Those were the days.

Diane Perrott – ex member
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1 black club blazer with badge.  40in chest.  Donation to WMC.
Contact John Vanhagen 
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Did you know that Weybridge Mariners has a facebook page?

Click on the following URL, become our friend and follow us on facebook!

https://www.facebook.com/weybridgemarinersclub/ 
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